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Fairfield Pond is  renovated 

Work has been completed on the extensive renova-
tion of Fairfield Pond, thanks to generous grants re-
ceived from Essex County Council’s CIF Award and 
the Essex Heritage Trust. 

During September, Anglia Land Drainage Ltd re-
moved 95% of the silt from the pond, built a revet-
ment to prevent the path from flooding and re-
moved the extensive nettle beds and willow tree 
sprouts .  The banks have also been smoothed out to 
make the whole area more accessible and easier to 
maintain.  All this was undertaken whilst maintaining 
the fish stock on site with the clever use of a bund 
and at the time of the year when other species were 
at least risk from the works. 

The final landscaping 
of the silt will take 
place in the Spring, 
once it has dried out 
and at that point, 
the safety fencing 
will be removed. 

The Parish Council 
would like the pond 
to be an asset for 
the community and 
accessible for all.  
Grants have been 

received to install new seating, picnic benches and 
bins, along with an information board for visitors out-
lining the history of the site. 

New Parish Office 

The Parish Council 
moved offices at the 
end of September 
and are now located 
in Suite 1, 4 The Limes, 
Ingatestone (just be-
hind Patrick Greens).  
The office is now 
open Tuesdays—
Thursdays from 9am—
5pm for recycling 
supplies, planning ap-
plications and enquir-
ies regarding Fryern-
ing Cemetery.  We 
can also offer advice and guidance on council ser-
vices and local facilities and appreciate feedback 
from residents on the understanding that we cannot 
solve everything! 

If you are unable to visit the office in person, we are 
contactable on 01277 353315 or by email               
office@ingatestone-fryerningpc.gov.uk 

 

Stop Press...Stop Press… Stop Press 

The Parish Council is saddened to report that the 
picnic bench in the playground on Fairfield was 

stolen overnight on the 15th November.  The inci-
dent has been reported to the police and the Par-
ish Council ask if anyone sees the table in the Par-
ish to inform the Clerk so it can be retrieved and 

reinstalled. The Parish Council are not in a position 
to replace the table within this financial year as it 
would cost over £750 to purchase and install.  The 
Parish Council would like to apologise for the in-

convenience that this incident has and will cause. 

Ingatestone & Fryerning 
Parish Council 
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You can find more information to help you and your 
loved ones Stay Well this Winter on the Basildon and 
Brentwood CCG website  at   

http://basildonandbrentwoodccg.nhs.uk/your-
health/stay-well-this-winter  

where you can download flu vaccination and win-
ter information leaflets. They also have some new 
Easy Read and accessible information, including an 

The Chair’s Report 
 

Welcome to our new look par-
ish newsletter. We are hoping 
to distribute it throughout the 
Parish, three times a year. As 
well as giving news and reports 
on the activities of the Parish 
Council, it will hopefully also 
give an opportunity to local 
organisations and community 
groups to promote their events.  

 
To say the last few months have seen changes with-
in the Parish Council is rather an understatement. To 
start with, we have moved. Our new office is in The 
Limes, just off the Market Place in the heart of the 
village. There is a more in depth article in this edition, 
but I would like to record my thanks to the staff who 
organised the move and then had to carry on work-
ing amongst a sea of cardboard boxes and other 
obstacles. The Parish Council owes a huge debt of 
thanks to Cllr Peter Davey who handled the negoti-
ations regarding moving office with great profes-
sionalism and commitment. 
 
The Parish Council has also been in the process of 
moving its meetings too and I’m happy to report 
that from the new year all our full council meetings 
and many committee meetings will take place in 
the Library on the High Street. The Library is a won-
derful asset to our village, and the Parish Council is 
delighted that we have been able to come to an 
agreement for the use of the venue. 
 
Over the summer the Parish Council launched its 
village questionnaire.  Thanks to the many residents 
who took the time to complete the survey and re-
turn it to us. The findings can be found on the pages 
that follow. In spite of developing our website, it be-
came clear that many residents felt unaware of 
what the Parish Council actually does and what its 
responsibilities are. We have discussed this in some 
detail and are looking at extending our use of social 
media in the hope that this may help publicise our 
meetings and activities. 
 
Without doubt the largest project over the past six 
months has been the renewal and improvements to 
the pond at Fairfield Recreation Ground. The Parish 
Council was fortunate to obtain substantial grant 

aid in order to improve the pond and the area sur-
rounding it. Once the area has settled and grass has 
regrown, new seating will be installed. Hopefully this 
part of Fairfield will become an area for residents to 
enjoy and spend time relaxing. 
 
Finally, I’d like to say thanks to Dave Whittaker who 
has recently resigned from the Parish Council. Per-
sonally I’d like to thank Dave for the advice he gave 
when the Churchyards & Environment Committee 
were first considering the “Pond Project”. In the near 
future the Parish Council will be looking to co-opt a 
new member, if you’d like to become more in-
volved in the life of the villages, please consider fill-
ing in an application form available from the Parish 
Council Office or download a copy from our web-
site. 
 
Best Wishes for Christmas and a Happy & Peaceful 
2017 
 
Cllr Paul Jeater 
Chair Ingatestone & Fryerning Parish Council 
__________________________________________________

Parish Councillor wanted! 

Ingatestone & Fryerning Parish Council are looking 
for a new Parish Councillor. 
 
The role is varied, rewarding, challenging and frus-
trating and will give you an opportunity to become 
more greatly involved in the running of facilities and 
services within the Parish.  As the first tier of local 
government, you will be joining over 80,000 local 
Councillors in a period of great change and devolu-
tion resulting in more power being passed into local 
hands. 
 
As a councillor you have a responsibility to 

be well-informed, especially about diverse lo-
cal views 
attend meetings when summoned to do so; 
the notice to attend a council meeting is, in 
law, a summons, because you have a duty to 
attend 
consider, in advance of the meeting, the 
agenda and any related documents which 
were sent to you with the summons 
take part in meetings and consider all the rele-
vant facts and issues on matters which require 
a decision including the views of others ex-
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pressed at the meeting 
take part in voting and respect decisions 
made by the majority of those present and 
voting 
ensure, with other councillors, that the council 
is properly managed  
represent the whole electorate, and not just 
those who voted for you. 

 
In order to become a Parish Councillor you must sat-
isfy the following: 

Be registered as a local government elector 
for the parish OR 
during the whole twelve months preceding the 
date of co-option, occupied as owner or ten-
ant, land or other premises in the parish OR 
that the principal or only place of work during 
those twelve months has been within the par-
ish OR 
during the whole twelve months resided in the 
parish, or within three miles of it 

 
If you would like to be considered for the role, please 
contact the Clerk in the first instance on 01277 
353315 or clerk@ingatestone-fryerningpc.gov.uk 
____________________________________________________ 

Parish Offices – We have moved 
In the summer newsletter I let you 
know why the Parish Council had 
to move from 118, High Street, In-
gatestone which had been our 
home for the last 10 years. 

Shortly after the publication of the 
newsletter we found ourselves in a 
position where our preferred new 
premises would not be available 
to us by the end of our current 

lease.  We were able to negotiate an extension to 
our existing lease with our landlord, who was very 
understanding and went out of her way to try to 
help us, but this was insufficient time to continue our 
negotiations on these premises.  

A search took place immediately for a ground floor 
office, that was available within the timeframe, and 
was suitable for the Parish Council whilst giving easy 
access to our residents. 

In the middle of August we started negotiations with 
the owner of 4 The Limes, Ingatestone to lease a 
ground floor office suite and terms were agreed by 
the middle of September at an Extraordinary Full 
Council Meeting.  We vacated 118, High Street on 
the 28th September 2106 and moved in.  Thanks to 
the cooperation of both the Agents and the land-
lord of the Limes we were able to negotiate and 
complete WITHIN 6 WEEKS.   

The office is more than suitable for our staff who are 
already settling in however as it is only 325 sq. ft. 
Therefore only small meetings can be held there. 

During our negotiations our Chair, Paul Jeater, and 
our Clerk, Abi Wood, entered into discussions with 
Essex County Council as to the possible use of In-
gatestone library for our Parish Council meetings. 

In collaboration with Essex County Council, who 
were extremely receptive to the idea, we are now 
able to use the library for our meetings which are 
held either during the daytime when the library is 
normally closed or in the evenings which in turn is 
making full use of the facilities. 

We see this as a major step forward as the Parish 
Council has wanted to engage more with our resi-
dents; and by holding our meetings in the library we 
hope that it will encourage more public participa-
tion. 

We look forward to seeing you in either our new of-
fice or at one of our meetings, you will be most wel-
come. 

Cllr Peter Davey 
___________________________________________________

Report from the Churchyards 
and Environments Committee 

Since the July newsletter, myself 
and my fellow Parish Councillors 
on the C&E Committee have 
been busy working on a range 
of issues, including Fairfield 
pond, which I believe we can all 
agree, looks wonderful. 

Following extensive surveys to 
the Lychgate, at Fryerning Cem-
etery, works are finally com-

mencing. The works required a bat survey to be un-
dertaken and now the Bat Conservation Society has 
confirmed that there is no bat presence. 

The Parish Council had planned to hold another Lit-
ter Pick Day, however, due to a church event occur-
ring on the pre-planned day, this has now been 
pushed back to early 2017. We will advertise this in 
due course and hope you will join us in keeping the 
village clean and tidy. 

Collectively, we have taken concern over the 
Parish’s environmental health. As such we have con-
firmed with our contractor, Greenscapes Ltd, that 
they do not use any environmentally damaging 
herbicides. In addition to this, we will be collating 
information collected by Brentwood Borough Coun-
cil on the air quality of the Parish, and will be posting 
this upon the Parish Council’s website on a quarterly 
basis. 

I hope to continue to work towards Ingatestone’and 
Fryerning’s good health and invite anyone with a 
concern to contact me personally, or attend our 
committee meetings (2nd Monday of each month)  

Cllr Toby Blunsten 
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NNotes from the Planning  
Committee 

 
The Planning Authority (Brentwood 
Borough Council) provides the Parish 
Council, who are a Statutory Consult-
ee, with documents appropriate to 
any planning applications in our par-
ish.  
 
These documents can include de-
tailed drawings and plans of the de-
velopment to be carried out and 
could be for a new building or more 

commonly for an extension or addition to an already 
existing building. 
 
Applicants are required to provide plans showing 
the development site, its curtilage and its relation-
ship to other properties and roads and in particular, 
the relationship to adjacent neighbours who could 
be affected by the development should be clearly 
shown. Generally, plans showing elevations and floor 
plans, which are drawn to scale, are provided show-
ing the current situation together with drawings of 
the proposed development. This enables these 
drawings to be placed side by side in order to clear-
ly see the effect of the development on the existing 
building and area.  
 
In the case of larger more complex developments a 
Design and Access statement is often provided by 
the applicant together with a Planning Statement 
which sets out the planning arguments in favour of 
the development. Other documents may include 
photographs of the site, details of boundary treat-
ments and landscaping proposals. 
 
The decision to either approve or refuse an applica-
tion is made by Brentwood Borough Council based 
on Material Planning Considerations and on the 
views of a range of consultees such as Highways, 
Utility Companies, the Parish Council etc. The re-
sponse sent to Brentwood Borough Council by the 
Parish Council is based on the planning merits of the 
application as measured against the BBC Local Plan 
(2006), and increasingly The National Planning Policy 
Framework (NPPF) produced by central government 
in 2012.  A new Local Development Plan is due to 
supersede the 2006 Local Plan next year.  
 
It is therefore important that decisions made by the 
Parish Council are based on Material Planning Con-
siderations and do not conflict with the Local Plan or 
the NPPF.  
 
Examples of just a few of these Planning Considera-
tions are as follows:  

Is the application at variance with the Local 
Plan or the NPPF? 
Does it have a detrimental impact on the 

street scene?  
Is it in a Conservation Area? 
Does it represent overdevelopment of the site?      
Is it in the Green belt?  
Will it affect the privacy of the neighbours and 
cause overlooking? 
Will it result in traffic hazards or road safety is-
sue? 

 
A few examples of things that are not Planning Con-
siderations are: 

The identity of the applicant 
De-valuation of adjoining properties 
The number of objectors 
Boundary disputes 
Disruption during construction 

 
The Parish Council’s Planning Committee meets at 
9.30am every two weeks on a Thursday in the Library 
and welcomes residents who wish to attend to dis-
cuss planning applications they may be affected 
by.  
 
Cllr David Abrey 
__________________________________________________ 
A message from the Mayor... 

 
It certainly has been a busy time 
since I was elected Mayor on 
18th May.  My husband Jon and I 
have undertaken over 130 sepa-
rate engagements – it seems like 
we hit the ground running and 
sped up from there!  All the en-
gagements have been most en-
joyable, and certainly very di-
verse.  I would like to share a few 
of the highlights here. 
 

Six days after becoming Mayor, Jon and I had the 
great honour of visiting Buckingham Palace for a 
Royal Garden Party.  Although we didn’t get to 
meet Her Majesty, we did see her at fairly close 
range through a sea of hats, an advantage of us 
both being quite tall! 
 
It was also a great pleasure to welcome family, 
friends, Officers and Members on Sunday 26th June 
to a Civic Service held in my local church in In-
gatestone to bless the year ahead.  I am extremely 
grateful to the Revd Patrick Sherring for leading the 
service, and it was also great fun to be Patrick’s 
guest on his regular Friday night radio programme 
on Phoenix FM on Friday 8th July.  Patrick will also be 
officiating at my Civic Carol Service on 4th Decem-
ber in St Edmund & St Mary’s Church at 6pm, two 
days after the Victorian Christmas Evening, so I hope 
residents will be able to support both events.  All are 
welcome. 
 
I consider myself very lucky to be the Mayor in this 
particular year, as the whole country seemed to cel-
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ebrate the Queen’s 90th birthday, and it was lovely 
to be involved in so many events to enjoy this and to 
see the love and support that this country has for our 
monarch.  As the winter nights draw in, summer 
seems a long time ago, but I was honoured to pre-
sent the prizes on my home patch at the Horticultur-
al show back in July and to cheer on our sporting 
heroes in the Olympics and Paralympics – even if it 
did mean staying up until 3 o’clock in the morning 
sometimes! 
 
Jon and I have been involved in several events cel-
ebrating our Armed Forces. It was a great pleasure 
and privilege to raise the flag at the Town Hall on 
Monday 20th June to mark the start of Armed Forces 
Week which was very well attended by veterans, 
schools and serving troops, and the following Satur-
day I again wore the ceremonial robes of office to 
celebrate Armed Forces Day at the Bay Tree Cen-
tre.  Sunday 8th October was a great day for Brent-
wood, and a great honour for me, when Essex 124 
Transport Squadron exercised their right to Freedom 
of Entry to the Borough, to march with the band of 
the Irish Guards playing, colours flying and bayonets 
drawn.  I was invited to inspect the troops and take 
the salute as they marched past, a truly memorable 
day. 
 
My husband Jon and I have attended so many dif-
ferent occasions - business launches, fetes, plays, 
garden parties, Armed Forces and school events 
and award ceremonies, amongst other things.  It 
shows what a huge variety of things there are that 
go on in our Borough, and I look forward to continu-
ing to meet more of the voluntary sector in the 
months ahead, as well as supporting my chosen 
charities Remus Memorial Horse Sanctuary, Geor-
gia’s Teenage Cancer Appeal and Christy Hall 
Charitable Trust. 
 
Borough Cllr Noelle Hones 
__________________________________________________ 
3351 Bus Service 
 
How have you found the 351 bus service?  The last 
complaint copied to the Parish Office was at the 
end of August.  Over the past few weeks I have 
found this service reasonably good, with the only 
delays caused by traffic problems and outside First 

Buses control.  However, 
please copy the Parish Office 
with any complaint, as without 
them I can only rely on my 
own use of the buses in ac-
cessing their performance. 
 
We have agreed to an Essex 
County Council (ECC) pro-
posal to have information 
boards situated at the two bus 

stops at the Market Place.  I will be tasked, on behalf 
of the Parish Council, with selecting travel infor-
mation for this board, and will include notice of time 
table changes, information updates, etc.  Once 
they have been running I would welcome any sug-
gestions passed to the Parish Office. 
 
I recently attended the ECC Parish Representatives 
Bus Passenger Transport meeting with First Essex Bus-
es and ECC staff.  ECC do not seem totally keen to 
real time information system (RTIS) at bus stops, and 
if they do eventually provide this information it will 
only be at stops which have a display notice board; 
none of which are in Ingatestone.  We are trying to 
persuade ECC to install these displays at our Market 
Place stops, but face the financial constraints within 
ECC.  The only (and best) RTIS information is from the 
First Buses App, the details of which I covered in our 
last Newsletter.  I have used it to check, before leav-
ing home, the expected arrival of the next 351 bus, 
and have found it very good.  But you need a suita-
ble mobile phone! 
 
About five to six times a year I use the X30 express 
bus from Chelmsford to Stansted Airport.  Until re-
cently this has been a most reliable service, but not 
so recently as for my last two trips I had to get a taxi.  
So make sure you have £45.00 plus for your taxi fare 
when you next use the X30 service.  A particularly 
unacceptable feature I came across at the Chelms-
ford Bus Station was the bus times display.  I had al-
ways understood that the time given in minutes for 
the next bus was real time, but not so as it is no dif-
ferent than the other (e.g 12.30) timetable display.  
So be warned and give yourselves plenty of time 
and notes in your wallet. 
 
Cllr Donald Frost    

Redstones FC  

We play in the Premier Division of the Pope & Smith 
Sunday League started this season with a fantastic 7
-1 over Maldon & Tiptree Athletic to win in Pope & 
Smith Charity Shield.  

If anyone is interested in playing competitive Sun-
day League football then please contact Ben Web-
ber ben.webber@kpmg.co.uk 
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PParish Questionnaire 
Over the Summer, the Parish Council distributed over 2000 copies of the Parish Questionnaire to local resi-
dents and offered the same questionnaire online.  The aim of the questionnaire was to find out what was 
important to the residents of Ingatestone and Fryerning and use this information to help shape future pro-
jects undertaken by the Parish Council.  The results also gave an insight into issues within the parish as well 
as what is good about living here. 

The response rate was low but in line with other parish questionnaires with 224 completed before the dead-
line of the 31st August.   

Were you aware that 
you can attend Parish 
Council meetings? 

154 Yes 

65 No 

5  No answer 

Have you attended a 
Parish Council meeting? 

56 Yes

162 No 

6 No answer 

Do you know who your local County, Borough 
and Parish Councillors are? 

  County 
Councillor 

Borough 
Council-

lors 

Parish 
Council-

lors 
Yes 94 98 130 

No 123 121 89 

No answer 7 5 5 

Did you know that the Parish Council is a 
Planning Consultee and can only make 
recommendations to the Borough Council 
on planning issues? 

149 Yes 

65 No 

10 No answer 

Are you aware of the 
latest draft of the Local 
Development Plan? 

102 Yes 

113 No 

9 No answer 

Did you know that all matters re-
lating to pavements and roads 
are the responsibility of ECC? 

145 Yes 

70 No 

9 No answer 

Are you aware of the proposed 
widening of the A12 to 3 lanes? 

107 Yes 

110 No 

7 No answer 
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Do you know what the 
Precept is spent on? 

106 Yes 

109 No 

9 No answer 

Do you feel that crime levels 
within the community are 
lower, the same or higher 
than the rest of the Borough? 

58 Lower 

111 The same 

44 Higher  

11 No answer  

Do you consider the 
area to be adequately 
policed? 

17 Yes 

161 No 

42 Don’t know 

Would you be interested in 
taking part in a litter action 
group? 

49 Yes 

104 No 

55 Don’t know 

16 No answer 

Do you have any concerns 
about the litter and general 
tidiness of the villages? 

122 Yes 

92 No 

10 No answer 
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Do you have any concerns about 
the litter and general tidiness of the 
villages? 

122 Yes 

92 No Do you consider there are local road safety issues regarding  
any of the following? 
 
 
 

Would you favour further speed restric ons in…? 

 

  Yes No Don’t 
know 

No 
answer 

The village as a 
whole 

116 88 4 16 

High Street 154 57 2 11 

Roads adjacent to 
schools 

146 44 17 17 

  Yes No Don’t 
know 

No 
answer 

Speed of traffic 157 48 11 8 

Parking 159 47 11 7 

Heavy vehicles / 
lorries 

134 62 14 14 

Walking 84 119 10 11 

Cycling 77 88 44 15 

Did you know that the Parish 
Council is a Planning Consultee 
and can only make recommen-
dations to the Borough Council 
on planning issues?

149 Yes 

65 No 

10 No answer 

Are you aware of the 
latest draft of the Local 
Development Plan? 

102 Yes 

113 No 

9 No answer 

Are you aware of the pro-
posed widening of the A12 
to 3 lanes? 

107 Yes 

110 No 

Did you know that all matters relat-
ing to pavements and roads are the 
responsibility of ECC? 

145 Yes 

70 No 

9 No answer 

Are you aware that you can dis-
pose of dog waste in general litter 
bins? 

80 Yes 

137 No 

7 No answer 
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TThe New Folly Surgery Patient 
Reference Group  
Health Information Evening on 
Cancer Detection  
 
Ingatestone Library High Street, Ingatestone. CM4 
9EU Wednesday 22nd February 2017 6:30 to 8:30 pm   
 
Patients of the Ingatestone Doctors’ Surgery re-
sponded very positively when asked if they would 
welcome more information on specific health issues.  
Top of their list was an expressed desire to know 
more about cancer detection.   
 
With all that in mind, the members of The New Folly 
Surgery Patient Reference Group, which is registered 
with Basildon and Brentwood Clinical Commissioning 
Group (BBCCG) decided to provide an opportunity 
for anyone who is interested to find out more about 
this subject.  We are only too aware that this is an 
issue which is increasingly commonplace but never-
theless highly sensitive.  We are very pleased that Dr 
Gytha Clear Hill, Macmillan GP (covering the 
BBCCG area) has already indicated that she is hap-
py to attend and will also bring a colleague.  They 
will explain what is needed for people to identify 
possible signs of a condition and to answer any 
questions on this subject.  One of our local In-
gatestone GPs will also attend.   
 
We hope that this will be just the first of a series of 
such meetings and trust that it will go some way to 
help people to deal with a possible condition which 
could be of great concern to them or those close to 
them.     
 
All the details for this event will be posted on the 
website of Ingatestone & Fryerning Parish Council, 
and we will publish another reminder article in The 
Journal that is local to the village, early in the New 
Year.     
 
We sincerely trust that, as these meetings continue, 
they will be a real benefit to as many members of 
our community as possible.    
 
Pauline Anniss Tel: 07930 396090  
Roy Mason Tel: 01277 353296   
On behalf of The New Folly Patient Reference Group 
____________________________________ 
Ingatestone and Fryerning 
Church of England (VA) Junior 
School 
 
We have had a wonderful start to the new term and 
the children have settled in well to their new classes 
and they are certainly enjoying their learning in and 
out of class. The children have also been taking part 
in a number of sporting activities and at the start of 
the month we took a team to take part in the Shen-

field Cup at Shenfield Secondary School. The teams 
played really well and it was brilliant to have three 
teams representing the school. Towards the end of 
the month we had two teams from Year 5 taking 
part in and indoor rowing competition at Shenfield 
School. Mrs Johnson thought the children were ex-
cellent ambassadors for the school as they finished 
in second and third place overall. Nearly thirty chil-
dren took part in the Pope and Smith Cross Country 
League at Chelmer Park. The children ran really well 
and we had a number of top twenty finishes and our 
Year 6 Girls team finished in second place overall. 
This is a fabulous achievement when you consider 
that nearly 150 people ran in each race.  
 
As school we welcomed Wendy Smith who came to 
talk to the children about being the ‘Best You Can 
Be!’ Wendy represented Team GB at the Athens Par-
alympics as a member of the women’s wheelchair 
basketball team. She had an incredible story to tell 
and proved to be an inspiration to everyone, espe-
cially the way she tackled and overcame the chal-
lenges that life through at her.  
 
We have how elected our new School Council 
members and they have already been busy organis-
ing events to support various charities. This year they 
have taken the decision to nominate St Francis Hos-
pice and the Dogs Trust. They also helped to host our 
MacMillan Coffee Morning which was a huge suc-
cess. I would like to thank everyone who came 
along to support the event, helped to set up and 
provided cakes. The children had a great time serv-
ing, helping out to run games and organising the 
event with Mrs Thomas. The final amount that we 
raised was £615.79 which is an incredible amount to 
have collected in a couple of hours. 
 
Our school PTA has also been extremely active rais-
ing additional funds for the school. Last year they 
purchased a mini bus for the school which we use 
on a regular basis to transport children to sporting 
events and other activities. They recently pledged 
£7,000 to the school which we have used to pur-
chase additional computing equipment, stage light-
ing and equipment for the kitchen. Throughout the 
year the PTA organise and help out at lots of events 
in order to bring a sense of community to the school.  
 
Neil Taggart, Headteacher. 
____________________________________ 
Rotary Club of Ingatestone 
News 

During the past few months, Ingatestone 
Rotary Club members have had a busy 
time. 

On Sunday 13th November President 
John Metcalfe and other members at-

tended this year's Remembrance Service in In-
gatestone. Wreaths were laid on behalf of all the 
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local schools, all the local churches and other local 
organisations, including Rotary. This was the eleventh 
Remembrance Day since the dedication in June 
2006 of the new war memorial, which was a project 
of the Ingatestone Rotary Club, supported by the 
local Churches Together. 

On Friday 25th November, our Satellite Club, Kelve-
don Hatch & Villages, held a fundraiser called 
‘Whose Wine Is It Anyway?’ at Mountnessing Village 
Hall. This was a fun evening when several wines were 
blind sampled and participants had to guess the 
true variety of the wines. Profits went to Rotary chari-
ties. 

Our annual House-to-House Christmas collections 
begin on 5th December, when Father Christmas with 
his snowmen will be touring the area .The dates are 
5th, 6th, 7th, 12th and 13th and on 14th December 
at the station – our schedule is posted on the web-
site  

Club members will be also be at Sainsbury’s in 
Springfield on Saturday 17th December. Amidst the-
se fundraising events, we will also be enjoying vari-
ous social events leading up to Christmas. 
We are also pleased to report that two potential 
new members have joined in the last month Any-
body interested in joining or helping the club should 
contact the Secretary via the club website – 
www.ingatestonerotaryclub.co.uk using the Contact 
form.  

We look forward to hearing from you. 
___________________________________________________ 

 WWhy not join Fryerning Women’s 
Institute? 
Fryerning WI 
 

Who are we? We’re a friendly inclusive 
group of ladies of all ages meeting month-
ly (1st Wednesday of each month), in the 
Fryerning Parish Room, Mill Green Road, 
Fryerning, Ingatestone, CM4 OHS from 1.30 
p.m. to about 4.00 p.m.  
  
What do we do? Our monthly meetings 

typically include: 
Members’ sales table; 
Sale of jams/pickles to WI approved standards; 
Varied programme of speakers/
demonstrators; 
Afternoon tea/refreshments provided by our 
members; 
Christmas and spring lunches;  
Member welfare and support; 
Monthly pub lunches locally; 
Regular programme of visits and outings;  

Visitors and new members very welcome.  Do come 
to a monthly meeting 
 
4th January 2017; 1st February 2017; 1st March 2017; 
5th April 2017 and 3rd May 2017 

IMOG Latest News 
Having recently finished their hugely successful pro-
duction of "Carousel", Ingatestone Musical & Oper-
etta Group are now looking forward to something 
very different - a pantomime!  
 
IMOG will be performing the fun, family panto 
"Cinderella" on Saturday 28th @ 1.30pm/6.30pm & 
Sunday 29th January @ 1.30pm at Ingatestone & 
Fryerning Community Club Theatre. Tickets are now 
available by calling 01277 354015 or via 
www.imog.org.uk.  
They will also be on sale at Patrick Green Ltd on High 
St, Ingatestone from 11th January 2017 
___________________________________________________ 
Ingatestone & Fryerning Cricket 
Club 

 
Entering into their 159th year In-
gatestone & Fryerning Cricket Club is 
going from Strength to Strength.  With 
the help of the Youth Cricket Training 
Scheme started two years ago it is 
hoped that the two Saturday Men's 

Teams, Midweek and Sunday Teams will continue to 
thrive with the Youth Teams providing a feeder help-
ing IFCC to still be around in another 150 years time. 
 
On Thursday evenings from April - September we run 
session for beginners, intermediate and advance 
Cricketers.  The Beginner sessions are for kids aged 5 
and over. They are fun, relaxed sessions with lots of 
games with a cricket influence.  The Intermediate 
and Advance sessions are for the over 7's and cover 
nets training, outfield training, mini matches and 
friendly fixtures. 
 
If you think your child would be interested in joining 
IFCC Youth Training then please email Amy Pudney 
our Youth Development Coordinator at  
ingykidscricket@outlook.com and she will send join-
ing information in the new year. 
 
The cost of training is always kept very low (currently 
£3 pay as you play) as we are mainly run by volun-
teers but our coaching is done by an ECB approved 
coach and all our volunteers are DBS checked. 
 
Our Village is Beautiful and there is nowhere quite as 
nice to sit on a Summers Evening than the Recrea-
tion Ground at Fairfield with the stunning Church as 
a backdrop. Become a Social Member (currently 
£20 for family membership) and bring the family over 
to any of our matches and enjoy watching some 
cricket with a glass of something & a BBQ. 
 

If you have any news that you would 
like to include in the next edition of 

the Parish Newsletter, please contact 
the Parish Clerk 
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FLY TIPPING INCLUDING THE DUMPING OF GAR-
DEN WASTE 

Report all Fly Tips, abandoned vehicles or li er 
problems to Brentwood Borough Council on 

01277 312500 or online at 
www.brentwood.gov.uk or on the Environment 

Agency Hotline 0800 807060 
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Councillors Address Phone Committee membership 

Paul Jeater 

(Chairman) 

80 The Furlongs 07889 232042 Churchyards & Environment, Policy &  

Resources, Personnel, Premises 

Phill Poston 

(Vice Chairman) 

70 The Furlongs 356040 Churchyards & Environment, Policy &  

Resources, Personnel, Premises, Youth 
Council 

David Abrey 22 Haslers Court 354735 Planning, Policy & Resources,  

Personnel, Premises 

Toby Blunsten 119 Heybridge Road 07738 998074 Churchyards & Environments 

Linda Boyce Rookwood, High Street 354971 Churchyards & Environment, Policy &  

Resources, Personnel, Premises 

Mary Bryant 14 Pine Drive 355008 Planning, Policy & Resources,  

Personnel, Premises 

Peter Davey c/o Suite 1, 4 The Limes 07866 470826 Planning, Policy & Resources, IT,  

Premises 

Lyndon Day 16 Whadden Chase 352973 Planning, Policy & Resources 

Donald Frost 9 The Paddocks 355648 Policy & Resources, IT, Premises 

Julie Fowkes Buttsbury Hall Farm, Stock Lane 353263 Churchyards & Environments 

Phil Lackford 15 Marks Close 355293 Churchyards & Environments 

Rachel Lee 60 The Furlongs 356894 Churchyards & Environments, Youth 
Council 

Kate Sutton 10 Pine Drive 353234 Planning 

Jane Winter 15 Tor Bryan 353830 Planning, Personnel 

Vacancy    

Borough and County Councillors Address Phone 

County Councillor Ann Naylor Flat 4, Huskards, Back Lane, Fryerning 354841 

Borough Councillor Noelle Hones Apple Cross, 76 Willow Green 352818 

Borough Councillor Jon Cloke Apple Cross, 76 Willow Green 352818 

Borough Councillor Thomas Bridge 39 Harebridge Crescent 07968 155586 

Other contact numbers Phone Website 

Ingatestone & Fryerning Parish 
Council office 

01277 353315 Www.ingatestone-fryerningpc.gov.uk 

Brentwood Borough Council 312500 www.brentwood.gov.uk 

Essex County Council 0345 743 0430 www.essex.gov.uk 

Report / Info on power cuts 105  

NHS non-emergencies 111  

UUseful Contacts 

Ingatestone & Fryerning Parish Council 
would like to wish you all 

Seasons Greetings and a Happy New Year 
The Parish Office will be closed from 22nd Dec 16 —3rd Jan 17 
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